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Since our last report, things have continued to move as we meet in a subcommittee 

with the company. However, the movement has been prolonged as we discuss 

improvements to Appendix E. The company’s stance is that the employees knew 

what the job was when they were hired. We have reiterated in detail that the job has 

evolved over time, and improvements must be made. 

Along with improvements to Appendix E, wages and pensions are still open items 

that we need to start seeing improvement on. With the rising cost of inflation, we 

understand people are struggling, and we continue to convey that to the company. 

We want to acknowledge the members who continue demonstrating UNITY and 

commitment to fighting for a fair contract. Your efforts are not just evident, but 

they are the driving force at the negotiating table. We recognize that they have 

fueled and are the movement we need to achieve a fair contract. 

 

Alone, we can do so little; together, we can do so much. – Helen Keller 

 

 

In Unity, 

 

Mike Barfield, Staff Representative           Jason Hall, Local 9423 

Art Gonzalez, Local 9511                     Chris Roberts, Local 9509 

John Miller, Local 9421 
 


